
GOVERNOR'S MESSAGE 

From the back of the (unfortunately, now stationary) 
bike. . .  

May is “Youth Service” month on the Rotary calendar. With 
Social Distancing, Stay at Home Orders, and schools closed    
our support for the youth in our communities and the world       
is needed now more than ever. The RYE, RYLA, REGL, and 
Interact Committees at the District are all actively staying 
current on the status of the students already involved, the 
groups with whom we participate, for example Grizzly Ranch 
in the cases of RYLA and RGLE, and the Youth Services chairs in our Clubs.     

We continue to be available to the Clubs and all members during this pandemic. 

A.  The District Foundation Committee has extended the close out date on all current 
District   Grants to September and is offering a new “COVID-19” grant for Clubs 
undertaking COVID-19 projects.  

B.  The District Membership committee is developing a five-year membership expansion 
program which focuses primarily on adding Clubs (new and Satellite).  

C.  The Learning Leadership Assembly (LLA), which was to a part of the RALLYE, is 
underway in an on-line format.  DGE Roberta Picket and the training team have and are 
having Zoom meetings to introduce 2020/2021 Club leadership team (and all other 
District 5190 Rotarians) discussing the DGE Berta’s vision and how to access the LLA on 
line.  The trainings are available on the District website under the “For Members” tab at 
“Leadership Learning Assembly 2020”.  Please check out the great learning opportunities 
in which you can participate while observing stay at home orders.  
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CLICK HERE 
to view District and Club calendar

http://rotarydistrict5190.org
http://rotarydistrict5190.org
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D.  The District Public Image committee is putting together a group of audio podcasts to help 
us stay in communication with all of you.  The links will be available via the District Facebook 
Page and the District Website. 

E.  Many Clubs are meeting on line.  If your Club is not, we encourage reaching out to Public 
Image Chair Randy Rascati or Area 5 Assistant Governor Stacy Graham for assistance with 
the “how to”.  Go to Meeting is offering their services free for 90 days to non profit 
organizations.  Reach out to PDG Joe Zarachoff for additional information.  If you’d like to 
“attend” other Club’s meetings the District website can provide you with a listing of when and 
“where” Clubs are meeting. 

F.  Our fight against Polio has been impacted just as all other aspects of life.  The silver lining 
is that our Polio Eradication teams and processes have been re-directed to participate in the 
world’s response to COVID-19.                

I am keeping all of you in our thoughts and prayers.  The responses of the Clubs and the District 
Committees to the changes we are experiencing makes me even prouder to be a Rotarian.  Reach 
out to and stay in touch with your members; utilize our District team; make this an opportunity 
to grow.  We are still “On the Back of Your Bike” let’s ride together through this bump in the road 
of our year. 

Thank you and God Bless, 

Randy Van Tassell 
District Governor 2019-2020 
Rotary International District 5190

Go To Meeting - Virtual Meetings - Use FREE for 60+ Days
As Part of their COVID-19 response Go To Meeting has issued us  

FREE Go To Meeting Licenses. 
These are ful l  l icenses allowing up to 150 participants and offer 

unlimited length meetings. 
The updated Go To Meeting platform offers much the same 

capabil i t ies as Zoom. 
Links to online training is included.  I would also be happy to assist 

where I can. 
These l icenses expire 7/15/2020. 

If you'd l ike a l icense for your club or area contact: 
PDG Joe Zarachoff  joez@tdrotary.com 775-376-5002

mailto:joez@tdrotary.com
mailto:joez@tdrotary.com


                                               

AREA UPDATES

Area 7 

Rotary Club of Plymouth-Foothills 
Carl and Marilyn McDanel belong to Rotary Club 
of Plymouth-Foothills, like many Rotarians they 
own and operate a business.  Eight years ago, they 
opened their kitchen and started making English 
Toffee.  They sold the English Toffee online and at 
events in California, Oregon, Washington, 
Nevada, and Colorado.  Traveling extensively 
throughout the year to these various events.  Carl 
and Marilyn donated candy, quite often to various 
local fundraisers.  People who received this candy 
through the silent auction or raffle basket, soon 
began knocking of their door wanting to purchase 
the English Toffee.  The McDanel’s resisted 
opening a retail storefront for quite some time.    
About two years after opening the kitchen they 
relented and opened a small retail area of the 
building that Brown’s English Toffee & Celtic 
Candies calls home.  Since early 2013 they have 
been operating solely as a candy maker, event 
vendor and retail shop. 

With the Corona Virus pandemic staring them in 
the face their business, as strictly confections, was 
nearing a shutdown because it was considered a 
non-essential type business.  With a little 
ingenuity and to help keep their doors open they 
began making and serving sandwiches to go.  
Initially it was a couple of breakfast sandwiches 
and a few lunch sandwiches, the menu has 
increased to a substantial listing of various types 

of sandwiches.  Through it all they’ve managed to 
keep their doors open. 

Unlike the activity in the kitchen when Marilyn is 
making the candy, which is non-stop from 
opening to closing, the sandwich making has its 
moment of down time.  What does one do when 
everything is ready to make sandwiches but there 
aren’t any customers at the moment?  In comes a 
little more ingenuity, to fill the time Marilyn made 
baby blankets and donated them to the local 
Pregnancy Help Center.  She soon ran out of yarn 
but had plenty of quilting fabric.  She began 
making face masks and giving them away in the 
shop.  If someone wanted to make a donation to 
Polio Plus in exchange for a facemask, they were 
more than welcome.  If they didn’t want to or 
couldn’t that was ok too.  The main object is to 
help others stay safe and healthy. 

The face masks are constructed with a pocket so a 
filter can be inserted, if more protection is felt to 
be necessary.  They are made of cotton fabric and 
are machine washable.  Unlike MyPillow they 
don’t come with a 10-year guarantee because 
Marilyn really hopes this situation doesn’t last 10 
years.  To date Marilyn has made quite a number 
of these face masks and all have been donated 
within the community through their candy shop 
in Fiddletown. 

Marilyn McDanel 
Rotary Club of Plymouth-Foothills 
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Area 11 

“Onward!” 
Despite the current “stay home for Nevada” edict 
from the Governor’s Office, the Spirit of Rotary is 
alive and well in the Area 11’s four clubs in rural 
northern and eastern Nevada.  Mark Your 
Calendars now for the 2020 Foundation Dinner 
scheduled for November 14, 2020.  Donna Boyd, 
from Mt. Shasta Rotary will be the featured 
speaker.  She will be talking about the “Good-bye 
Thirsty” Global Grant supported by many Rotary 
Clubs in Tanzania. 

The communities of Elko, Ely and Winnemucca 
are all impacted by the Corona Virus.  Many of 
our Rotarians are on the front lines as medical 
professionals or as essential businesses including 
the Food Bank in Winnemucca.  We are grateful 
for their commitment and dedication.  They are 
living and doing what Rotary is all about. 
The Presidents-Elect have each taken a few 
minutes to share some of their plans for the 
coming year.  I only asked them to provide a 
couple highlights as many are very busy at this 
time. 

For the Presidents-Elect who were able to attend 
PETS, they found it a very valuable experience 
and gained many new ideas. 

Rotary Club of Winnemucca 
President-Elect Barbara Sealy hopes to get an 
Interact Club started at the Winnemucca high 
school since the club is already a strong supporter 
of RYLA.    She also plans to contact past 
members to see if they can start a satellite club 
with those that can't attend the traditional lunch 
meetings.  Perhaps, Barbara says, there is a 
possibility of meeting once online and once in the 
evening in person each month. Barbara, who is 
currently director of the Winnemucca Food Bank 
and Soup Kitchen is quite busy at the moment. 

Rotary Club of Elko 
James Glennon is a CPA and managing partner in 
the Glennon-Sandoval firm, and a past-president 
of the Rotary Club of Elko.  James agreed to serve 

as President of the club beginning July 1, 2020.  
During the weeks and months ahead, James said 
“I plan to ride out the typhoon we currently find 
ourselves in …and be in a stable position when we 
come out the other side”.  James plans to achieve 
this by building on the club’s core competencies of 
fellowship, our sense of service, and our contacts 
as an organization.  He indicated this would 
enhance the club’s ability to help our community.   
And, James added, “We will have fun along the 
way!” 

Rotary Club of Elko Desert Sunrise 
Jason Land, President-Elect, is a financial advisor 
for Edward Jones.  He is looking forward to 
working with the club’s board and club members. 
He would like to deepen relationships with the 
club’s current members and to recruit new 
members. Jason said, “I feel we have the 
opportunity to recruit and cultivate members of 
our community to our club.”  Jason believes the 
club can successfully and effectively reach out and 
invite them.  As we might imagine, Jason is quite 
busy in these difficult financial times. 

Rotary Club of Ely 
President-Elect Tracie Gust, is the Chief Nursing 
Officer at the Ely Hospital in White Pine County.  
As such, she has many responsibilities that 
demand her time and energy at present.  Tracie 
said, “Right now I just want to get through the 
Corona Crisis and get back to having fun with my 
Rotary friends.”  This is a sentiment we all share!  
Tracie said that the Ely Club is going to work on 
the Rotary Youth Exchange student program.  The 
club also plans to add some additional fundraising 
while continuing to have FUN! 

Area 11 Assistant Governor-Elect Kevin 
Dinwiddie 
Dr. Kevin Dinwiddie (Kevin) will be completing 
his term as President of the Rotary Club of Elko 
Desert Sunrise in June.  Many, including the 
current AG Helen Hankins, are enthusiastically 
looking forward to Kevin’s leadership in his new 
role.  Kevin, a recently retired pediatrician in 
Elko, NV, brings considerable leadership 
experience, international experience, and a 



FEATURE STORIES 
 

May RYE Corner 

Carrying the gift forward 
My name is Elizabeth Everest and I was a Rotary Youth Exchange (RYE) Student from District 5190 to 
District 3340 in Thailand in 2014.  For those of you who have participated in the RYE Program, you know 
what an incredible and life changing experience this can be for the young people which Rotary supports.  
Through RYE, students get to spend a year in a foreign country which becomes home.  At 18, my choice to 
spend a year in Thailand was motivated by a “go big or stay home” philosophy. I chose a country that I felt 
offered something completely different from my life in Carson City, Nevada.  As we prepare for our 
exchange, we are told that if we say 
yes and stay open to adventures, 
both large and small, we will grow 
over the course of the year in ways 
that we cannot imagine.  I would say 
with absolute certainty that this was 
true for me.  Looking back, I gained 
and grew more than I could have 
dreamed from my exchange and it 
has affected every major decision in 
my life since my return in 2015. 
  
I am now 23 and most recently my 
journey inspired me to apply for 
the Fulbright U.S. Student Program 
to conduct research on fisheries in 
Cambodia.  I was delighted and 
honored to be selected as a finalist 
for the program on the first of this month, April Fool’s day notwithstanding.  But my selection as a scholar 
for this prestigious program began almost exactly 6 years ago in early 2014 when I found out that I would 
be spending my year abroad on the small island of Koh Chang in South Eastern Thailand.  I was thrilled.  
Not only would I be traveling to a country with a culture far different from the US, I would be venturing 
away from my high desert home to a tropical wonderland.  Now, I did not spend all of my time on the 
island.  During the week I attended Thai high school on the mainland and lived in a city called Trat.  It 
was there that I learned to speak Thai and fell in love with street markets and spicy food.  On the 
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wonderful inclusive and effective way of working with all Rotarians and community members. 
Rotarians in Area 11 are on the front lines of community service whether currently meeting or not.  The 
incoming presidents have a great focus on strengthening their clubs, building membership, and 
expanding youth programs and community service.  Onward we go! 

Helen Hankins 
Area 11 Assistant Governor 
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weekends however, I could be found in the ocean.  My host father taught me to freedive and SCUBA dive 
and we would spend hours exploring the beautiful coral reefs of the Gulf of Thailand.  It was here that I 
fell in love with the otherworldly forms of life under the waves and decided that I wanted to spend my life 
protecting the beauty of the underwater world. 

When I returned to the U.S. I declared my major in Biology at the University of Nevada, Reno (UNR) and 
began my next adventure.  Throughout my undergraduate education, I constantly sought new 
opportunities to learn about aquatic environments and spend time underwater.  I took classes on lake 
chemistry, oceanography, fish anatomy, and wildlife populations.  Inspired by my memories of the 
beautiful corals and fishes in my Thai home, I studied how to preserve and protect wildlife in an 
increasingly dynamic and challenging climate.  I conducted marine research in California with the 
support of UNR’s Marine Ecosystems Analysis Laboratory and I spent summers collecting data on 
Lahontan Cuttroat Trout in Northern Nevada with the Nevada Department of Wildlife.  I also continued 
my favorite pastime – SCUBA diving.  With the help of several wonderful instructors working with local 
dive shops, I became a professional diver and helped them teach hundreds of people how to dive here in 
Lake Tahoe. 
  
When I graduated from UNR, I was searching for 
a job opportunity which would allow me to SCUBA 
dive and conduct research.  I was ecstatic to accept 
a position with the UNR Global Water Center 
(GWC) conducting underwater research on 
invasive plants in Lake Tahoe throughout the 
summer of 2019.  I had also worked with the GWC 
in January 2019 to help with a project in 
Cambodia conducting interviews with local fishers 
and gathering data on important fish species.  This 
research brought me back home to Southeast Asia 
and I was able to visit my host parents for the 
second time since my exchange.  I was already 
deeply connected to the study area due to my year 
abroad and I was so inspired by the work being 
done to support local peoples that I wanted to 
continue. 

My mentors at the GWC helped me draft a proposal for the Fulbright Program to fund 10 months of 
research in Cambodia on fisheries.  Reading about the Fulbright’s goal of 
encouraging international cooperation and understanding through cultural 
exchange, I felt right at home.  I knew the power and beauty of the bonds 
that could be formed across oceans through these types of programs 
because I had seen it through RYE.  I heard the call for another “go big or 
stay home” adventure.  I was enticed by the opportunity to spend another 
year discovering a new culture, conversing in a new language, and building 
a home in a new place.  Through my Fulbright project, I hope to contribute 
to the understanding and conservation of an ecosystem and resource which 
supports millions, but I also want to contribute my skills as an RYE student 
to becoming a bridge, a link, between two countries with vastly different 
histories and cultural beliefs both working towards a better future. 
  
Every step along this path has been inspired by what I learned in Thailand 
about my passions and about my emotional and mental fortitude.  Without 
my experience through Rotary, I would not be the woman I am today.  I can 
trace inspiration for my accomplishments and honors over the last 6 years 
back through many incredible mentors to local Rotarians encouraging a 
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high school senior to take the plunge and travel to Thailand.  As you know, your organization changes 
lives and I am just one of many thousands of people around the world who is grateful to Rotary 
International.  I am one voice saying thank you for many others to District 5190 and the RYE Program.  I 
hope I can continue to carry the gift I’ve been given forward into my future adventures, making my Rotary 
family proud and the world a better place. 
  
More information: 
• Outbound Coordinator: Bob Conner, 5190bob@gmail.com or (775) 267-4640 
• Inbound Coordinator and Host Family Coordinator:  Chesa Keane, chesa5190@gmail.com or (775) 
691-2700. 

Volunteer Surge 

Are you concerned about COVID-19 and how it may impact your family, friends, and 
community? 
  
Are you concerned about COVID-19 and how it may impact your family, friends, and community?  A 
group of dedicated Rotarians developed Volunteer Surge, a program that trains volunteers to work in 
support of existing health care systems that are being strained to the limits.  The program features an 
8-10-hour online training program to prepare you to serve as TeleSupport worker or a 30-35 hour online 
program to serve as a Certified Nursing Assistant.  The program goal is to train and make available a 
support base of 1 million volunteers.  The program was presented by Rotary International Director 
Johrita Solari to the district governors and governors-elect recently and Director Solari has recommended 
that the program be offered to our districts. 

In its simplest form, the program provides online training to volunteers and the trained volunteer’s name 
is then put into a data base as part of a nationwide health care network. The volunteer would then be 
contacted by the network or a local health care provider with opportunities to serve in appropriate ways.  
The training is free, the volunteers would serve without compensation in a role they are comfortable with 
– either as an online person answering questions on the phone or via computer (TeleSupport) or actually 
working with health care workers (requires CNA level 
training) assisting with intake or providing directions to 
potential patients. 

The website was opened April 2 and online training for 
TeleSupport workers commenced April 9.  It appears the 
work assignment module is still being completed.  If you 
want more information on the program go to 
www.theglobalimpactgroup.org or www.tgig.org.  A 
direct connection to the training can be found at 
www.volunteersurge.com. 

Does it work?  Yes, it does!  I wanted to volunteer so I 
signed up for the online TeleSupport training class, 
completed the training which is a modified and 
shortened version of Certified Nursing Assistant prepared by the Yale School of Public Health.  The 
training is excellent, and the health care vignettes and videos are outstanding.  Much of what you will see 
you may have experienced in life, but it serves as a good reminder of symptomology that health care 
workers must confront and communication techniques when dealing with patients. 

This program looks solid and I am hopeful more Rotarians and their friends will join in this volunteer 
surge to help prepare our communities for what has arrived or is coming soon. 

mailto:5190bob@gmail.com
mailto:chesa5190@gmail.com
http://www.theglobalimpactgroup.org/
http://www.tgig.org/
http://www.volunteersurge.com./
mailto:5190bob@gmail.com
mailto:chesa5190@gmail.com
http://www.theglobalimpactgroup.org/
http://www.tgig.org/
http://www.volunteersurge.com./
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I presented the program to the Reno Rotary Club during a virtual meeting on April 20, and can do the 
same for your club if you meet online. 
  

Jerry Hall 
Past Rotary International Vice President 

Supply and Repair of Ventilators and Personal Protective Equipment 

Global Grant for Ecuador impacted by the Coronavirus 
Global Grant (GG) 20-12081 will provide $150,000 for acquisition of at least 25 new medical ventilators, 
repair 100 medical ventilators and provide 100 personal protective equipment (PPE) complete sets. 
Medical ventilators are critical to saving the lives of those most impacted by COVID-19. Specialists in 
Ecuadorian medical equipment designed and are testing a low-cost medical ventilator under the 
sponsorship and funding of the Rotary Club of Quito Interoceanic Valley (RC-VI). 

The specialist team demonstrated the ventilator to the Vice-President of Ecuador and the Minister of 
Health. Testing on pigs is scheduled for the week of April 20, with human tests to follow. They are moving 
as quickly as possible to achieve Ecuadorian approval of the unit. It is estimated that each unit will cost 
$3,360.  Simultaneously, the team is locating sources of the component parts and securing manufacturing 
facilities for the production of the approved ventilators.  RC-VI funds are being used to secure the 
component parts, testing, and government approval of the prototype, while GG Rotary funds will be used 
for acquisition of the ventilators after they are ready for delivery.  

Additionally, our GG project will repair, at least, 100 out of 
order ventilators existing in different hospitals in the 
country.  The project team is working to put these 
ventilators into operation for immediate use.

Ecuador projects that Coronavirus and COVID-19 will 
overwhelm the country’s healthcare system in the next 
several months.  It is imperative that the new, low-cost 
ventilators, the repaired ventilators and the PPE be in 
place as quickly as possible.  Coronavirus cases are rising 
in Ecuador.  The city of Guayaquil is Ecuador’s epicenter 
and may well become the epicenter for South America.

The Rotary Club Valle Interoceanico (RC-VI), is the lead host club on this proposed $150,000 Global 
Grant to fund the repair of existing ventilators, purchase adequate PPE, as well as the purchase of new 
ventilators when they are available.

Joined by the 12 other Quito based Rotary clubs, RC-VI has enlisted Rappahannock -	Fredericksburg RC 
(RC-RF) as their international partner.  Funds pledged include $25,000USD from District 4400 
(Ecuador), which will be matched by TRF, and $5,000US from RC-RF.  The RC-RF funds will be matched 
by District 7610 and in turn matched by TRF; thus $5,000 from the local club becomes $20,000 of 
funding.

We need help raising the $150,000 or more to maximize	the acquisition of new ventilators to be 
produced, the repair of more off-line ventilators, and the purchase of more personal protective equipment 
for the front-line health care workers.  For more information contact Woody Van Valkenburgh, 
540.760.3654, Woodyvv@aol.com. 

Karen  Grosz
International Committee, Rotary Club of Reno Central

mailto:Woodyvv@aol.com
mailto:Woodyvv@aol.com
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Global Grant Scholarships provide up to $33,000 to offset the cost of 
graduate study for no less than one and no more than four years of study in 
a foreign country.  The sponsoring club will need to contribute $2000.   The 
scholar’s area of study and professional goals must clearly fit within one of 
Rotary International’s Six Areas of Focus: 

• Peace and Conflict Prevention/Resolution
• Disease Prevention and Treatment
• Water and Sanitation
• Maternal and Child Health
• Basic Education and Literacy
• Economic and Community Development 

The ideal candidate will possess excellent leadership skills and potential for 
further growing in leadership and will be familiar with Rotary projects and 
meetings.  The candidate will have excelled in academics and/or a 
vocation.  The candidate will present himself/herself professionally and 
show a commitment to community service.  The candidate will also have 
realistic well-defined goals, follow the 4-Way Test and be conscientious 
about meeting deadlines.  A Global Grant Scholar cannot be a Rotarian and 
family member of current or past Rotarian.   For more information 
click here.

https://district5190.org/50138/Page/Show?ClassCode=Page&Slug=trf-global-district-scholarships
https://district5190.org/50138/Page/Show?ClassCode=Page&Slug=trf-global-district-scholarships
https://district5190.org/50138/Page/Show?ClassCode=Page&Slug=trf-global-district-scholarships
https://district5190.org/50138/Page/Show?ClassCode=Page&Slug=trf-global-district-scholarships
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Even in this age of staying-in-
place, the clubs in District 
5190 are maintaining a 1% 
membership growth through 
the end of March. 

Congratulations to the 
following clubs for achieving 
their year-end membership 
goals: Alturas, Auburn, 
Auburn Gold Country, Bishop 
Sunrise, Fernley, Placerville, 
Reno Central and Tonopah! 

Leading the way in percentage 
of growth are Fernley (26% 
growth), adding 8 new 
members this year for a total 
of 39 Rotarians! Tonopah (up 
24%) has added 4 new 
members since the start of the 
Rotary year bringing their 
total membership to 21. 
Placerville (also showing a 
24% growth) has also inducted 
a net of 8 new members and 
now stand at 41 members.  

Now is a great time to conduct 
a membership satisfaction 
survey of your club members 
to be sure members are happy 
with how your club is 
operating, and get some ideas 
for improvement. Go to 
https://district5190.org/page/
membership and download 
the Membership Satisfaction 
Survey. Tailor it to your club, 
and email it out to your 
members! 

Doug McDonald 
District Membership Chair 

530-632-6536 
dougmcdonald49@gmail.com 

Club Growth for District #5190 1 July 1 July

Club Name (#) 2018 - 
2019

2019 - 
2020  #  % Growth

Alturas (517) Michael Mason 27 26 28 29 12%
Alturas Sunrise (50455) Jim Irvin 22 16 18 17 6%
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) (21329) Bob Wood 21 22 23 21 (5%)
Auburn (519) Jeffrey Wood 93 105 108 109 4%
Auburn Gold Country (21951) Jerry Askew 27 30 31 31 3%
Auburn Sunset (86799) David Detmer 21 18 23 16 (11%)
Bishop (696) Leo Pisculli 27 27 29 28 4%
Bishop Sunrise (51057) Erik Leitch 32 30 32 34 13%
Cameron Park (520) Anne Eckert 45 44 43 41 (7%)
Cap City Passport (29911) Lisa Hollenbeck 9 4 6 4 0%
Carson City (561) Peter Fishburn 66 66 70 61 (8%)
Chester (29041) Terry Johnson 16 13 Not Entered 11 (15%)
E-Club of District 5190 (87456) Kammi Foote 23 21 Not Entered 22 5%
Elko (562) None Listed 61 55 Not Entered 51 (7%)
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary (26617) Pedro Ormaza 26 25 28 27 8%
Ely (563) None Listed 28 30 Not Entered 31 3%
Fallon (564) Chris Pierce 38 41 43 42 2%
Fernley (73840) Pat Hon 26 31 35 39 26%
Georgetown Divide (528) Terry Hall 38 39 44 39 0%
Grass Valley (529) Kathleen Shaffer 66 65 70 64 (2%)
Grass Valley South (58704) Corinne Pryor 35 27 32 29 7%
Greenville (530) John Banks 14 13 15 11 (15%)
Incline Village (565) Ray Steinberg 25 26 31 26 0%
Ione (24986) Richard Forster 33 27 29 25 (7%)
Jackson (532) Frank Verardi 51 47 52 50 6%
Loyalton (534) Chuck Henson 12 11 Not Entered 10 (9%)
Mammoth Lakes (708) None Listed 25 17 22 21 24%
Minden (566) John Fisher 32 37 43 40 8%
Nevada City 49er Breakfast (27616) Stacy Drake Robinson 33 29 31 30 3%
Nevada City (536) Stacey Davidson 80 76 76 72 (5%)
Passport to Amador (89249) None Listed 34 36 37 32 (11%)
Penn Valley (29308) Bob Kline 30 37 39 37 0%
Placerville (542) Ed Mathews 31 33 37 41 24%
Plymouth-Foothills (75202) Jessica Herndon 37 31 37 31 0%
Pollock Pines-Camino (543) Ginger Swigart 21 18 Not Entered 20 11%
Portola (544) Kim Wilbanks 27 24 27 24 0%
Quincy (545) Douglas Ely 47 48 51 48 0%
Reno (567) Steve Mestre 155 150 150 141 (6%)
Reno Centennial Sunset (66916) Joe Musser 34 37 43 38 3%
Reno Central (21034) Carole Gauler 72 67 71 75 12%
Reno Midtown (82762) Tova McGilvray 27 35 44 34 (3%)
Reno South (568) Bodie Monroe 51 51 53 50 (2%)
Reno Sunrise (26317) Mike Kattelman 46 44 Not Entered 40 (9%)
Sierra Passport (30579) None Listed 23 16 20 18 13%
Smith Valley (569) PDG Gail Ellingwood 32 34 36 33 (3%)
South Lake Tahoe (549) Theresa Papandrea 23 24 27 23 (4%)
Sparks (570) Stacie Perkins 100 101 105 103 2%
Sparks Centennial Sunrise (68274) Doreen Barta 25 28 35 32 14%
Susanville (554) Rod Chambers 53 45 Not Entered 48 7%
Susanville Sunrise (57664) None Listed 29 33 Not Entered 34 3%
Tahoe City (555) Dale Chamblin 33 29 32 27 (7%)
Tahoe-Douglas (571) Kristi Kandel 53 51 55 47 (8%)
Tahoe-Incline (50115) Linda Offerdahl 52 61 70 66 8%
Tonopah (572) John McCormick 15 17 19 21 24%
Truckee (556) Wes Beyer 89 90 92 88 (2%)
Truckee Sunrise (29467) None Listed 11 14 Not Entered 14 0%
Winnemucca (76845) Kent Mowry 46 35 40 36 3%
Yerington (573) Nora Stevens 43 40 46 40 0%

Total Member Count For District #5190 2291 2247 2128 2272 1%
Made Goal

Membership Chair 2019-2020 
Goal

31 Mar 2020

https://district5190.org/page/membership
https://district5190.org/page/membership
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FOUNDATION GIVING AS OF APRIL 27, 2020
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Annual Fund Other Funds Endowment

YTD YTD YTD

District 5190 Contributions $0.00 0% $0.00 $1,269.20 $339.00 $0.00 $1,608.20
Alturas $6,000.00 134% $310.04 $8,061.00 $5,383.46 $0.00 $13,444.46
Alturas Sunrise $3,000.00 114% $213.47 $3,415.48 $0.00 $0.00 $3,415.48
Amador Upcountry (Pioneer) $2,000.00 198% $180.36 $3,968.00 $1,608.40 $0.00 $5,576.40
Auburn $10,000.00 108% $103.10 $10,825.00 $3,871.00 $0.00 $14,696.00
Auburn Gold Country $3,000.00 169% $169.33 $5,080.00 $400.00 $0.00 $5,480.00
Auburn Sunset $1,500.00 211% $176.19 $3,171.50 $504.00 $0.00 $3,675.50
Bishop $8,000.00 102% $300.93 $8,125.00 $12,900.50 $100.00 $21,125.50
Bishop Sunrise $3,500.00 163% $190.72 $5,721.50 $1,591.50 $0.00 $7,313.00
Cameron Park $10,000.00 71% $160.32 $7,054.00 $2,045.26 $10,000.00 $19,099.26
Cap City Passport $350.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $200.00 $0.00 $200.00
Carson City $13,000.00 90% $177.51 $11,715.87 $6,885.17 $239.78 $18,840.82
Chester $500.00 220% $84.62 $1,100.00 $100.00 $0.00 $1,200.00
E-Club of District 5190 $0.00 0% $95.24 $2,000.00 $1,475.00 $0.00 $3,475.00
Elko $0.00 0% $23.60 $1,298.00 $1,538.00 $0.00 $2,836.00
Elko Desert Sunrise Rotary $5,000.00 124% $247.28 $6,182.00 $9,641.00 $0.00 $15,823.00
Ely $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $240.00 $0.00 $240.00
Fallon $5,500.00 52% $69.51 $2,850.00 $4,105.00 $1,000.00 $7,955.00
Fernley $3,500.00 65% $73.47 $2,277.60 $222.95 $0.00 $2,500.55
Georgetown Divide $3,000.00 20% $15.38 $600.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00
Grass Valley $14,000.00 109% $234.11 $15,217.00 $683.00 $0.00 $15,900.00
Grass Valley South $6,700.00 100% $249.26 $6,730.00 $3,730.00 $0.00 $10,460.00
Greenville $1,000.00 100% $76.92 $1,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00
Incline Village $5,000.00 51% $98.08 $2,550.00 $705.00 $0.00 $3,255.00
Ione $5,000.00 75% $139.63 $3,770.00 $2,300.00 $0.00 $6,070.00
Jackson $4,000.00 495% $421.32 $19,802.00 $13,025.00 $0.00 $32,827.00
Loyalton $0.00 0% $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Mammoth Lakes $3,500.00 56% $115.29 $1,960.00 $1,650.00 $0.00 $3,610.00
Minden $3,200.00 69% $59.46 $2,200.00 $2,736.00 $0.00 $4,936.00
Nevada City $1,500.00 288% $149.21 $4,327.00 $100.00 $0.00 $4,427.00
Nevada City 49er Breakfast $26,000.00 62% $211.61 $16,082.00 $1,894.00 $0.00 $17,976.00
Passport to Amador $1,500.00 137% $57.22 $2,060.00 $417.00 $0.00 $2,477.00
Penn Valley $6,000.00 125% $202.14 $7,479.00 $1,168.00 $0.00 $8,647.00
Placerville $4,000.00 102% $123.91 $4,089.00 $504.00 $0.00 $4,593.00
Plymouth-Foothills $7,000.00 74% $167.23 $5,184.00 $758.25 $150.00 $6,092.25
Pollock Pines-Camino $600.00 71% $23.61 $425.00 $50.00 $0.00 $475.00
Portola $5,000.00 84% $175.00 $4,200.00 $200.00 $0.00 $4,400.00
Quincy $5,000.00 64% $66.98 $3,215.00 $2,292.00 $0.00 $5,507.00
Reno $40,000.00 66% $174.83 $26,225.00 $64,952.00 $0.00 $91,177.00
Reno Centennial Sunset $6,000.00 146% $237.54 $8,789.00 $1,157.00 $0.00 $9,946.00
Reno Central $14,000.00 133% $278.83 $18,681.50 $14,625.00 $87,757.50 $121,064.00
Reno Midtown $900.00 176% $45.17 $1,581.00 $1,604.00 $0.00 $3,185.00
Reno South $7,500.00 101% $148.56 $7,576.68 $2,455.00 $0.00 $10,031.68
Reno Sunrise $0.00 0% $130.50 $5,742.00 $7,140.00 $0.00 $12,882.00
Sierra Passport $1,000.00 207% $129.06 $2,065.00 $220.00 $0.00 $2,285.00
Smith Valley $3,000.00 117% $103.26 $3,511.00 $169.00 $0.00 $3,680.00
South Lake Tahoe $2,300.00 137% $130.83 $3,140.00 $2,167.00 $0.00 $5,307.00
Sparks $18,500.00 109% $200.03 $20,203.00 $3,694.43 $0.00 $23,897.43
Sparks Centennial Sunrise $10,000.00 106% $379.43 $10,624.00 $2,249.00 $0.00 $12,873.00
Susanville $0.00 0% $4.44 $200.00 $840.00 $0.00 $1,040.00
Susanville Sunrise $0.00 0% $168.30 $5,554.00 $1,312.00 $0.00 $6,866.00
Tahoe City $2,500.00 49% $42.24 $1,225.00 $70.00 $0.00 $1,295.00
Tahoe-Douglas $18,000.00 10% $36.59 $1,866.00 $2,200.00 $0.00 $4,066.00
Tahoe-Incline $30,000.00 60% $293.43 $17,899.00 $1,475.00 $0.00 $19,374.00
Tonopah $500.00 552% $162.33 $2,759.53 $0.00 $0.00 $2,759.53
Truckee $12,000.00 84% $112.29 $10,106.00 $9,678.00 $0.00 $19,784.00
Truckee Sunrise $0.00 0% $81.93 $1,147.00 $1,673.00 $0.00 $2,820.00
Winnemucca $1,500.00 75% $32.14 $1,125.00 $1,000.00 $0.00 $2,125.00
Yerington $2,000.00 48% $23.75 $950.00 $100.00 $0.00 $1,050.00
Total $346,550.00 96.95% $149.52 $335,973.86 $204,042.92 $99,247.28 $639,264.06

Name
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